
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE MARCH 4, 2002 

RELIEF OF CITY DEVELOPMENT CHARGES � FRIULI LONG-TERM CARE 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Corporate Services/Treasurer in consultation with the Director of Reserves 
& Investments recommends: 
 
That Council provide direction to staff with respect to the attached request to defer City of 
Vaughan development charges. 

Purpose 

To bring forward a request from the Famee Furlane Mutual Benefit Society for relief from City 
development charges. The proposal relates to a long-term care facility. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

The Famee Furlane Mutual Benefit Society (FFMBS) is proposing to construct a 10,062 sq metre, 
7 storey 168 bed long term care facility to be located at the Famee Furlane lands near Islington 
Avenue and Steeles Avenue. FFMBS is respectfully requesting that the City of Vaughan agree to 
waive the development charges associated with this proposed Friuli Long Term Care facility. 
Their request is attached. 
 
In 1987 FFMBS constructed a seniors building and received a waiver of all lot levies and the 
parkland dedication. Since that time development charges legislation has been introduced in the 
Province and municipalities have passed the associated development charge by-laws. 
 
Staff understand that the Friuli Long Term Care (FLTC) was incorporated January 30, 2001 as a 
non-profit corporation. The Ministry of Consumer and Corporate Relations has approved FLTC as 
a charity and CCRA has issued a charitable number.  Based on our current City of Vaughan 
development charge by-law, the FLTC will be subject to the City�s development charges at the 
prevailing non-residential rate. We also believe that Regional and Education development 
charges will also apply. 
 
To date, there have been four (4) other long-term care facilities constructed in Vaughan since the 
introduction of development charges. Pine Grove Lodge (1993), Villa Da Vinci (1999) and Central 
Park Lodge (2002) all paid all applicable development charges. The fourth long-term care facility 
located at 10424 Keele Street is a Region of York facility and as a result was not subject to 
applicable development charges under the City�s by-law. 

 
The City of Vaughan Development Charges By-law 299-99 does not provide for an exemption of 
development charges for non-profit organizations on the basis that all forms of growth increase 
demand on services. Council has in the past deferred City of Vaughan development charges for 
some non-profit organizations, predominantly on City owned/leased lands on the basis that they 
reduce the demand for municipal services and that if the City of Vaughan provided a similar 
public recreational service directly; development charges would not be applicable. The City has 
also deferred City development charges for non-profit based schools registered with the Ministry 
of Education. 

 
 

With an aging population, staff anticipate an increase in the number of both for profit and non-
profit long term care facilities. A deferral of development charges would create a precedent for the 
future. 

 



 

 

Conclusion 

Staff request direction with respect to the Famee Furlane Mutual Benefit Society request for the 
relief of City of Vaughan development charges on their Friuli Long Term Care project. For 
deferral/waiver requests with respect to the Region�s development charges and the Educational 
development charges, the applicant must contact the Regional Municipality of York and the 
School Boards respectively. 
 

Attachments 

Letter from Friuli Long-Term Care 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 
Clayton D. Harris, CA 
Commissioner of Corporate Services/Treasurer 



 

 

 


